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REREGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 27, 2018 AT 10:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairwoman Sharonda Williams, Commissioner Al Herrera, Commissioner Flozell Daniels Commissioner Walter Tillery and Commissioner Sharon Wegner 
COMMISSIONERS ABSENT: Commissioner Ashleigh Gardere and Commissioner Earline Roth 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
JANUARY 23, 2018 
Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to approve the minutes of January 23, 2018.  Verbal Motion 18-013 was approved unanimously.
RTA CHAIRWOMAN’S REPORT
COOPERATIVE ENDEAVOR AGREEMENT:

RTA AND CITY OF NEW ORLEANS OFFICE OF PERFORMANCE ACCOUNTABILITY

DEFERRED 

AUTHORIZATION FOR CRI TO PERFORM A FORENSIC AUDIT 


Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to approve the Authorization for CRI to Perform a Forensic Audit.  Verbal Motion 18-014 was approved unanimously.
RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT
No Report.
JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT:


No Report
EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT

Justin Augustine asked the Board to take a moment of silence to recognize Mr. Sean Pittman, an operator and union steward, who had a heart attack while on the bus.

Justin Augustine reported that Mr. Jose Mendez retired after 44 years of service.

Justin Augustine reported that there was an active shooter on the bus on February 16, 2018 and Operator Joseph James acted of bravely and protected the passengers on the bus.

In response to Commission Tillery, Justin Augustine reported that Mr. James has been with the company for a year.


Justin Augustine reported that Staff Appreciation Day was held on February 20, 2018 and Commissioners Herrera and Waiters participated in the luncheon.


Justin Augustine reported that he submitted a Project Schedule for the Pedestrian Bridge Update to the Board.

Justin Augustine reported that nothing was decided regarding the Pedestrian Bridge and a public meeting was held on February 19, 2018 to engage the public regarding the Pedestrian Bridge and in 6 to 8 weeks the public would be presented with different renditions of the bridge.

Justin Augustine reported that the RTA was not constructing the bridge but hired the designer of the bridge; the RTA would be helping with some of the funding and the RTA would be responsible for the maintenance of the bridge upon completion.


Justin Augustine reported that people asked if the bridge would have a cover, if it would be ADA Compliant, if it would have steps and where it would be located and how these decisions were made and all these questions were answered and posted on line and has been put on the RTA website.

Justin Augustine reported that every Department Head received a copy of the Strategic Mobility Plan so they would know their responsibilities regarding the plan.

Justin Augustine reported that the he and his Senior Staff have gotten together to make sure that the project would be managed correctly and PFM has been engaged to help determine the financial value of each line item and he said that the RTA’s Operating Budget would have to increase by $230 Million to accommodate everything.

Justin Augustine reported that by the end of March staff should have an update to present to the Finance Committee. 


Justin Augustine reported that there were items in the Strategic Mobility  Plan that would be implemented in this year and those things were imbedded in the budget and the solicitation for a consultant to help with the Comprehensive Operation Analysis (COA) would be put on the street and staff reached out to the Regional Planning Commission for financial assistance and staff has also looked at the RTA’s grants and financial reserves to see what can be covered; dollars have been found for the solicitation and award of the contract for the COA.

Justin Augustine reported that the he has instructed the Planning Group to start to writing the specifications for the COA and instructed the Procurement Department to get the boiler plate for the solicitation process and all these would be presented to the Finance Committee first and then brought before the full Board for consideration.

Justin Augustine reported that he wanted the public to understand that the RTA was working diligently on this project.


Justin Augustine reported that the Electric Bus Update was as follows:

· Using Transdev Global Worldwide Expert – Mr. Tanguy Bouton
· Run a demonstration on two bus routes

· Using the Transdev Simulation tools to understand the impact of running electric buses

· Determining scheduling impact on operations and availability of power at our facilities


Justin Augustine reported that the RTA does not have a lot of time for infrastructure improvements so all the buses would be powered on at RTA’s Facilities, staff reached out to Electric Bus Manufacturers, and reached out to the RPC regarding the Clean Fuel Program, a federal program, and was determining how the RTA can convert non revenue vehicles to electric vehicles.

In response to Chairwoman Williams, Justin Augustine stated that the fiscal impact would be included an Electric Bus Report.


Justin Augustine reported that he has given the following information to the Finance Committee as requested:

· A preliminary time schedule for the Pedestrian Bridge

·  An executed CEA between the City, RTA and Audubon 
· Invited the Finance Committee to join in on the weekly conference calls with PFM

· A copy of the bus replacement schedule.


Justin Augustine reported that an Entergy Transmission Line fell on the RTA OCS Canal Line on February 21, 2018 at Canal Street and North Murat Street and the streetcars were out of service from David Street to the Canal Street Cemetery.  


Justin Augustine reported that the Traction Power Crew checked damage to the OCS and restored power after Entergy made the necessary repairs.  This delayed service on the streetcars for 2 hours. 

Justin Augustine thanked the Traction Power Crew for a great job.


Justin Augustine reported that Entergy requested to shut down the Rampart Streetcar Line and the City Park Streetcar Line on February 20, 2018 to work on manholes and the Traction Power Crew replaced new feeders for Zone 6.

Justin Augustine stated that this was the time of year for festivals and he said some will effect certain bus routes but staff was prepared.


Chairwoman Williams stated that she met with Brendan Matthews regarding coordinating transportation along the riverfront for the French Quarter Festival. 

Chairwoman Williams thanked Commissioner Herrera and Commissioner Waiters for attending the Employee Appreciation Luncheon on behalf of the Board. 


Chairwoman Williams stated that regarding the Strategic Mobility Plan, the COA was critical for most of the items identified in the plan and this was a very important first step to make sure that everything else would be done in the plan.
 FINANCE COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Commissioner Herrera reported that the Finance Committee Meeting did not have a quorum for the month of February so none of procurement items were voted on.

Commissioner Herrera reported that he wanted to thank the Finance and Procurement Staff.

Commissioner Herrera reported that the RTA finished the RTA in the black with $937,000 

Commissioner Herrera reported that Ronald Baptiste would report on the December and January Financials and the Revenue Fares decreased due to the inclement weather in January.

Commissioner Herrera reported that he reviewed the award for the ferries and the selection committee, which included the Chief Investment Officer, Chief Operational Officer, General Manager of Ferry Operations and an individual from the Department of Transportation Maintenance Management, were involved in the selection.

Commissioner Herrera reported that the scoring criteria had over 40 items that were reviewed and scored: 5 were technical responses, 20 were regarding vessel features, 8 were regarding building strategy and schedule, financial strength of the company and the legal structure was reviewed. Based on all those criteria, Medical Shark was determined to be of the most value to the agency.

Commissioner Herrera reported that the New York ferries were designed by a different company than the contractor that built the ferries and those ferries were built per the specifications.

Justin Augustine reported that he sent Commissioners the internal review that was done and Transdev’s marine group was making sure that those types of incidents do not occur with the RTA ferries. 


Commissioner Herrera reported that the RTA would try to work with the City of New Orleans to put cameras at the bus stops and issue citations for violators parking in bus lanes and violating no left turn signs. 
FINANCIAL STATEMENTS – DECEMBER 

Ronald Baptiste reported that Fiscal Year 2017 did end on a positive note.

Commissioner Herrera reported that the Financial Statements were unaudited Finance Statements.


Ronald Baptiste reported that adjustments were made and captured as significant expenses relative to that fiscal year in the Financial Statement Close so that staff could properly reflect the cost in the appropriate year.


Ronald Baptiste reported that in the month of December there was an issue with Passenger Fare Revenues that repeated again in January, 2018. 
Ronald Baptiste reported that there was unusual weather in January and December that affected the service, that affected ridership, that ultimately affected fares collected and fare box revenue.

Ronald Baptiste reported that Passenger Revenue Line Item, ended the month of December below budget by $250,000 and be it not for that, the RTA would have ended the year on a positive note for Operating Revenues compared to what was Budgeted.


Ronald Baptiste reported that the RTA did not have to go into its Operating Reserve funds this year.


Ronald Baptiste reported that the 2017 Audit Process has begun and the process will continue until May and the goal was to come before the Finance Committee in May with an audit report for review and have the Audit Report adopted at the June Board Meeting.
FINANCIAL STATEMENTS – JANUARY


Ronald Baptiste reported that there was an issue in the Passenger Fares Line Item, a couple of incidents took place.  On the St. Charles Streetcar System scaffolding fell on the catenary system which impacted the system’s ability to run to its full capacity.  He stated that buses had to be placed on the line to continue the route and this incident along with the cold weather, affected the ability to generate the kind of revenues that had been projected.  
Ronald Baptiste reported that there was positive revenue between expenses and loss revenue that did not adversely affect the agency’s finances.

Ronald Baptiste reported that the TMSEL Legacy Cost Line Item was on target.

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Sales Tax Revenue was going to be projections from staff for the first three months.

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Maritime Operations Line Item was zero net cost to the RTA and all the expenditures that were not covered, such as passenger fares, were paid out of the State Funds that were allocated to ferry operations. 
Ronald Baptiste reported that the Governmental Operating Assistance Line Item was at budget.

Ronald Baptiste reported that Interest Income Line Item did not anticipate carrying over significant dollars, this was attributed to Capital Projects that had $3 Million earning interest, but after the first quarter that number will disappear and this line item would be right at budget.

Ronald Baptiste reported that for the first month of the year the RTA’s performance was slightly better and be it not for the bad weather and the incidents on the St. Charles Streetcar Line, the RTA would have done better. 
PROCUREMENT AUTHORIZATIONS: 

TO AWARD:

BUS SIMULATORS


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for Bus Simulators.


Commissioner Herrera stated that this item was a revenue generating item.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to award a contract to Doron Precision Systems, Inc. for Bus Simulators.  Resolution No.  17-008 was adopted unanimously.

TO REJECT AND RESOLICT:

8 – 40’ TRANSIT VEHICLES 


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking for authorization to reject and resolicit for 8-40’ Transit Vehicles.


In response to Commissioner Daniels, Justin Augustine stated that he would give Commissioner Daniels an update on the Bus Replacement Schedule. 


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to authorize to reject and resolicit for 8-40’ Transit Vehicles.  Resolution No. 17-009 was adopted unanimously.

TO AMEND:

PROFESSIONAL A&E ON-CALL SERVICES – SMALL BUSINESS – FERRY TERMINAL PROJECT – ROOF DESIGN
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to amend a contract for Professional A&E On-Call Services – Small Business – Ferry Terminal Project – Roof Design.


Commissioner Waiters moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to authorize amending the contract with Manning Architects.  Resolution No.  18-011 was adopted unanimously.

PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT

The report was sent out in advance.

COOPERATIVE ENDEAVOR AGREEMENT:

AUDUBON NATURE INSTITUE, THE CITY OF NEW ORLEANS, THE FRENCH MARKET CORPORATION AND THE REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to enter into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the Audubon Nature Institute, the City of New Orleans, the French Market Corporation and the Regional Transit Authority.

In response to Commissioner Herrera, Justin Augustine reported that the expenses should be embedded in the cost sharing process.

Justin Augustine reported that the number in the contract is the RTA’s cost; this is an all in cost.


Chairwoman Williams said that this agreement states that there may be change orders and all parties would participate equally in the cost and she asked that the agreement be changed to state a not to exceed amount for the RTA’s cost.


Commissioner Daniels stated that all parties must agree or not agree to any change orders.


Commissioner Williams stated that the RTA should put a not to exceed amount in the agreement.


Justin Augustine stated that whatever the RTA wanted to bring to the agreement, he would present.


Justin Augustine stated that once the signs are designed there should not be anything else to change.


Commissioner Daniels moved to accept the resolution as recommended with the deletion of “plus any expenses.”

Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to enter into the Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the Audubon Nature Institute, The City of New Orleans, The French Market Corporation and the RTA with the deletion of “plus any expenses.” Resolution No. 18-010 was adopted unanimously.

Chairwoman Williams reported that the solicitation for the Executive Search Firm would be put on the street today.


Chairwoman Williams asked that the Agenda Item Forms state what specifically was being charged to a Grant and what being charged to the Operating Budget.

OPERATIONS COMMITTEE CHAIRWOMAN’S REPORT
Chairwoman Wegner reported that the completion of the CAD/AVL (computer aided dispatch/ automated vehicle locator) installation on the bus fleet was nearly complete. To date, 124 of the 133 bus are outfitted with CAD/AVL systems hardware and video equipment.   CAD/AVL installation on the Red Streetcar fleet began yesterday along with installation on a Green Streetcar test fleet.   Staff would be providing an updated project timeline at the March 15, 2018 Operations Committee meeting.

Chairwoman Wegner reported that the redesigned bus stop signs discussed at the Operations Committee have been ordered to begin a pilot program for new bus service stop signage on five routes: 39-Tulane, 94-Broad, 57-Franklin, 55-Elysian Fields, and 11-Magazine.  The new sign design will be more durable than the existing service stop signage. 

Chairwoman Wegner reported that in addition to the signs above, an additional twenty signs for stops were added to the 57-Franklin from public comment at Board and Operations Committee meetings and will be installed prior to March 7th.   This signage issue was discussed during the January Rider’s Advisory Committee meeting and staff committed to providing a resolution as quickly as possible.

Chairwoman Wegner reported that on January 16th and 17th a significant winter weather event impacted the system with snow, icy roads, and dangerous conditions. There were no accidents or incidents related to the weather event. The team worked to ensure service was adapted to changing road conditions and restored as soon as it was safe to resume operations on each line. Safety is our number one priority. 

Chairwoman Wegner reported that there were no major problems with service during the 2018 Mardi Gras events. Staff worked very hard and through many challenges to ensure service was provided. We acknowledge that there were additional delays and disruptions close to parade times. Some parade times were moved due to weather on both major weekends. This is a very fluid process and the team adapts to changing closures and evolving crowds before, during and after parades and events. 

Chairwoman Wegner reported that staff is currently working on operational service planning for St. Patrick’s Day 2018 parades as well as the 2018 French Quarter Festival. 

Chairwoman Wegner reported that this weekend there was a problem with the Hayne Bus Line.
Justin Augustine stated that an 18 Wheeler that jack knifed and blocked 3 lanes of traffic which made it hard to maneuver the buses around the accident and he apologized for the delays in service.  
Brendan Matthews stated that the delay in service was on the Morrison Bus Line not the Hayne Bus Line                                     
NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)
None
AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 
Brenda Holmes stated that on Friday, February 2, 2018, the #80 Louisa Bus Route at 2:55 p.m. at Cleveland and Elks Place, had a terrible smell on the bus from the fuels and the bus was recycling with people on the bus and the smell was very strong.
Brenda Holmes stated that she was told that the bus came from the station recycling the fuel and during the French Quarter Fest the RTA would not put a bus recycling fuel on the street.
Brenda Holmes stated that on Bus Route #62 in New Orleans East, the bus has broken down coming from the bus station early in the morning and a bus should not be breaking down early in the morning and one passenger called her employer about the bus broking down and was told if she would be late again, she would have to find a new job.
Chairwoman Williams stated that Brenda Holmes could stay after the meeting to talk to staff about her remaining concerns.

Brendan Matthews reported that the has a regeneration exhaust system, which was part of the EPA requirements, and this was part of the normal operations of the bus; the bus was taken out of service, brought back to the shop and the bus had a problem with the exhaust clap and the turbo system.
In response to Chairwoman Williams, Brendan Matthews reported that an available operator and an available bus are sent on the route and on a daily basis, extra operators are brought and that board has been used very quickly.
Justin Augustine apologized for having people arrive late for work and said it takes time to get a replacement vehicle on a route and when the RTA builds up the fleet to a bigger size there would be buses at the Eastern New Orleans Facility providing an access point that would be closer to certain routes.

In response to Commissioner Waiters, Brendan Matthews reported that there were different buses breaking down, not the same bus.

In response to Commissioner Waiters, Brendan Matthews reported that the RTA CAD/AVL would have a monitoring system that would be a part of the overall Preventive Maintenance Plan.

Commissioner Waiters stated that her concern was people losing their jobs due to broken buses.


Alex Posorske stated that the Delegated Management Contract was going to expire in December 2019 and he asked that the process be public and he wanted to get more information at the March Board Meeting.


 Alex Posorske stated that he was glad to hear that the Board was going forward with the Executive Search Firm.


Alex Posorske stated that the riders were upset to hear that work was continuing on the Streetcar Expansion.


Alex Posorske stated that work on the Streetcar Expansion Study was contradicting the Strategic Mobility Plan and he asked that the study be canceled and the funds be moved to the Strategic Mobility Plan because the funds for the study were coming from the RTA’s General Operating Fund and, as of December 31, 2017, there was over $500,000 left on that contract.


Alex Posorske stated that the COA needs to take place and said there should be high capacity transit for certain corridors.

Alex Posorske stated that money was limited and it was very important to spend the money wisely and even federal grants have a match that will come out of the General Operating Funds.

Alex Posorske stated that the way streetcar routes have been constructed, they may have economic development potential but they have not been increasing mobility.

Alex Posorske stated that the RTA needed to stick to the Strategy Mobility Plan and look at what the RTA currently has and make it better.

Commissioner Daniels stated that he appreciates the comments and recommendations and if Ride has anything that they can share he invited Ride to attend the Finance Committee Meetings.

Commissioner Daniels stated that he wanted to hear Ride’s analysis and find ways to get service where there was no service in a cost effective way.


In response to Commissioner Herrera, Justin Augustine stated that the Strategic Mobility Plan was an overall system review and the Board approved the study and the study does not state a specific mode of transportation but this would be part of the COA where they would look at the different corridors.

Justin Augustine reported that the RTA has not made any decisions on the extension of the Streetcar Expansion Study; the study was only going through the environmental process.


Justin Augustine reported that the mode of transportation would not be determined made until the COA is completed.


Chairwoman Williams stated that the Streetcar Expansion was not being done with grant funding, it was being done with General Operating Money.

 
In response to Chairwoman Williams, Justin Augustine reported that the study has to go forth and may come back with a different mode of transportation.


  Chairwoman Williams stated that the Streetcar Expansion Study was voted on before she was on the Board and it was a study for streetcars and the Board’s priorities need to change and focus on the Strategic Mobility Plan and her position is that the COA takes precedent over any other study and the monies should be diverted from the Streetcar Expansion Program to the COA.


Justin Augustine stated that he agrees with Chairwoman Williams; the money should be used for the COA.


Valerie Jefferson stated that she was being attacked by corporate bullying and she and new employees were being intimidated.

Valerie Jefferson stated that when her coworker was shot, she did not find out from Transdev, she found out from a passenger on the bus.

Valerie Jefferson stated that when the employees pulled out the buses after the operator was shot, no one from upper management was there to talk to the operators.


Kenny Irvin stated that he was from the lower 9th Ward and he was concerned about the lack of bus service in the lower 9th Ward.

Kenny Irvin stated that there are a lot of elderly people that live in the Villas and they have to walk 6 blocks to a bus stop.


Kenny Irvin stated that he wanted to see more service in the lower 9th Ward.


Justin Augustine stated that the Lower 9th Ward would be reviewed in the COA and he said the Board has not taken any position on expanding any streetcar lines.

Chairwoman Williams stated that the March 27, 2018 Board Meeting would take place at 5:30 p.m. 

Chairwoman Williams stated that she wanted the Board Meeting documents be placed on the RTA website.

ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Gardere moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of February 23, 2018 at 11:42 a.m.  Verbal Motion No. 17-015 was approved unanimously.
